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Wednesday, November 23, 2022 
 
For Immediate Release 
 
Herbert Hoover Highway NE/F44 open to traffic 
 
Johnson County, Iowa – Johnson County is pleased to announce that Herbert Hoover Highway NE/F44 
from 0.9 miles east of Wapsi Avenue to 0.1 miles west of Johnson Cedar Road is OPEN to traffic. Some 
final grading and grass seeding in the ditches will take place next spring. Please drive with caution 
during these times. 
 
Construction was completed by Croell, Inc. of New Hampton, Iowa. 
 
Thank you for your patience during construction. 
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